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Upcoming Meetings
& Events

• Friday, June 9
7:30 pm
General Meeting
Other Hobbies Night

• Wednesday, June 21
7:30 pm
Board Meeting
Rm. 7

• Friday, July 14
7:00 pm
General Meeting
Hot Dog/Polish Night!

• Wednesday, July 19
7:30 pm
Board Meeting

Cupertino Coin Club meets at 
St Joseph of Cupertino Catholic 
Church in the Community 
Center. The church is located 
at 10110 North DeAnza Blvd. 
in Cupertino. Meetings feature 
an auction, show & tell, speaker 
or presentation, and a drawing. 
Refreshments are served. 

Guests & youth are welcome!!

 

Thank You, Ed!
     Many thanks go to Ed S. for his talk at the May general meeting.
Ed spoke on Peruvian Reales, a knowledgable topic for him. Ed’s 
talks are always thorough and descripive. Thanks again Ed!

Other Hobbies Night
     Our June program will be Other Hobbies Night. This is your 
chance to talk about another hobby or collection you have with 
your fellow numismatists whether it’s knitting, hiking, collecting 
Chinese fortune cookie fortunes, or whatever else strikes your 
fancy.
     Please note that Other Hobbies is different from Show and Tell 
and will have its own separate sign-up sheet. There also is not a 
drawing for a prize for Other Hobbies. Just like Show and Tell, 
please limit your presentation to two minutes and only bring one 
other hobby to share.

Please Pay Your Dues!!!

     Dues are now past due for 2017! Remember our dues help pay 
for fun events like the Annual Banquet and the upcoming Hot 
Dog & Polish Night so it’s important to stay current. Dues are 
only $5 for adults and $1 for youth. Don’t wind up on Al’s list. To 
pay your dues or to check if you have already paid for 2017, please 
see Membership Chair Al Lo.

Hot Dog Cooker Wanted
     July will be our summer Hot Dog/Polish Night where we will 
dine on hot dogs and polish sausages before the meeting. Our 
delicious plans may hit a snag though if we don’t find someone 
who is able to cook the hot dogs and polishes. President Greg J. 
and his wife Linda have been cooking for us in the past, but they 
are going to be out of town during the July meeting so we need 
someone who is able to fill their shoes. This person should live 
near the church so the food can be delivered hot at seven pm. If 
you think you may be able to help, please see Greg at the meeting.     



The Newest America the Beautiful Quarter

     The newest America the Beautiful 
Quarter was released on Monday. It is 
of the Ozark National Scenic Riverways 
in Missouri. This is the third quarter 
released in 2017, and this marks 
the 38th quarter in the America the 
Beautiful series.
     Ozark National Scenic Riverways is 
the first National Park to protect a river system and is comprised 
of the Current and Jacks Forks Rivers. The park is a favorite for 
canoeing, swimming, boating, and fishing. The park also has 
freshwater springs, caves, trails and historic sites like the Alley 
Mill.
     The Mill is depicted on the reverse of the quarter. It is a steel 
roller mill built in 1894 and was used to convert wheat into flour.

Prices from
June 5, 2017

Gold: $1277.50/troy ounce
Silver: $17.50/troy ounce
Platinum: $951.00/troy ounce
Palladium: $836.00/troy ounce
Copper: $2.5393/pound
Australian dollar=US$0.7482
Canadian dollar=US$0.7419
British pound=US$1.2902
Euro=US$1.1265
Swiss franc=US$1.0369
100 Japanese yen=US$0.91
10 Mexican pesos=US$0.545

Upcoming Mint 
Releases!

• June 1- American Eagle 2017 
One Ounce Gold Uncirculated 
Coin
• June 5- Ozark National Scenic 
Riverways 2017 Rolls & Bags
• June 7- Silver Proof Set 2017
• June 14- 225th Anniversary 
American Liberty Silver Medal
• June 26- Ozark National Scenic 
Riverways 2017 Quarter 3-Coin 
Set
• June 29- American Eagle 2017 
One Ounce Silver Uncirculated 
Coin

Dates are subject to change

Happy Birthday!
     Happy birthday cheers go to our June birthday members. Happy 
Birthday, Gary, Justin B., John Br., Emily Bu., Chuck Ca., Griffin 
G., Richard J., Joseph K., Steve Kooij, Al Lo, Quincy Miller Lo, 
Emily W., and George T.!!!

Do A Program!
     Now that we have elected a new Board of Directors, we have 
a new Program Chair. Suzy T. has taken over for Emile M., and 
she has lots of spaces to fill for the upcoming year. Programs 
can be about any subject that interests you numismatically or 
exonumismatically. If there’s ever been a coin subject you wish you 
knew more about, that would also make a good presentation idea. 
Presentations should be about ten to fifteen minutes in length. If 
you are interested in presenting a topic, see Program Chair Suzy 
T. at the next general meeting.

Banquet Date
     The date of this year’s banquet has been set. It will be held 
on Sunday, October 22, 2017 at the Blue Pheasant Restaurant in 
Cupertino. More details will appear in a newsletter closer to the 
date, but for now, please mark your calendars.
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Recap of the May 12 General Meeting
by: Lyle Okamoto

• Club President Emile M. 
called our meeting to order 
at 7:37 p.m.  Emile welcomed 
everyone to our May meeting.  
We were back in our usual 
church community room this 
month.  There were 40 people in 
attendance, including six youths.
• Betty H. and Dan Br. brought 
carrot cake, chocolate chocolate-
chip muffins, berry pie slices, 
scones, lemon strudel, berry 
strudel, chocolate cake, apple 
turnovers, cherry turnovers, 
goodness and love.  Greg J. 
brought sodas and apple juice.  
Pearl Lo brought vegetable 
chips.  Fred D. brought ice.  
Keith S. brought our two club 
display cases.
• Ken B. expertly conducted our 
club auction, and Granville G., 
Matthew M. and Justin B. were 
our youth runners.

• Suzy T. drew our winning 
Buyer’s Prize ticket.
Buyer’s Prize:  Lyle Okamoto 
(1892 Barber 0.999 fine 1-oz. 
copper round)

• President Emile M. asked if 
we had any guests or long-time 
members who had returned.  
Wesley Lau, a former CCC 
member, introduced himself.  
Bob Stover came as a guest of 
CCC member Ed G.
• Announcements followed.  
Lyle Okamoto announced the 
upcoming coin shows, including 

the Vallejo Numismatic Society 
45th Annual Coin Show, 
Florence Douglas Senior Center, 
333 Amador Street, Vallejo, on 
Sunday, May 21, 2017; and the 
Long Beach Expo on Thursday 
through Saturday, June 8-10, 
2017.
• Membership Chair Al Lo 
proclaimed that dues were due!
• President Emile M. presented 
outgoing president Greg J. with 
a club plaque.

• Betty H. drew our winning 
Attendance Prize #1 ticket.
Attendance Prize #1:  Fred D. 
(2010-D Lincoln dollar, First 
Day of Issue, NGC BU)

• We wished Happy Birthday 
to our May birthday members.  
Granville G., Joe M. and 
Howard W. were in attendance.

• Don Bu. picked 2 (of 3).
Birthday Prize:  Howard W. 
(Gemini 0.999 fine 1-oz. copper 
round)
  
• Harold W. introduced Show 
and Tell.  There were eighteen 
presenters, including:

a) Bill Hu.- 1818/17 Bust half 
with errors
b) Dan Br.- silver Krugerrand
c) Martha D.- 1923 Peace dollar
d) Don Bu.- King Philip IV coin
e) Harold W.- 1864 $100 
Confederate note

f) Fred D.- 2017 solar eclipse 
silver dollar
g) Robert H.- Series 1928 and 
Series 1950 $10 FRN’s
h) Lyle Okamoto- SFCC GGIE 
50th Anniversary silver medal
i) Ron K.- squished penny 
machine
j) Keith S.- objects of desire
k) Al Lo- Australia, 2017, silver 
Koala
l) Donovan Lo-N.- Canada, 
2006, 25 cents with reindeer
m) Gary- 1883 3¢ Nickel
n) Ken B.- War Bond folders
o) Matthew W.- Australia, 1980, 
50 cents
p) Matthew M.-  star notes
q) Granville G.-  off-strike nickel
r) Howard W.- airship medals

• For their participation in 
Show and Tell, youth members 
Donovan Lo-N. received a 1909 
Liberty Head nickel; Matthew 
W. received a 1935 Buffalo 
nickel; Matthew M. received a 
2010-S Proof Roosevelt dime; 
and Granville G. received a 
1991-S Proof Washington 
quarter.

• Rita M. drew our winning 
Show and Tell Prize ticket.
Show and Tell Prize:  Lyle 
Okamoto (1836 Coronet Head 
0.999 fine 1-oz. copper round)

• Alexia R. drew our winning 
Attendance Prize #2 ticket.
Attendance Prize #2:  Bill Sh. 
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(Standard Catalog of U.S. Paper 
Money donated by Keith Scott)

• Ed S. gave his talk, “Peru 8 
Reales 1652-1773.”

• A break was called.  During 
the break, Martha D. sold 
drawing tickets on behalf of our 
club.  Five youths participated in 
our Youth Drawing.  Granville 
G. won the CCC silver medal.

• Old Business:  none
• New Business:  none (We did 
not have to re-arrange the tables 
and chairs in the room for the 
next church group to use.)

• Drawing Time.  Keith S. drew 
our first two winning tickets.  
The first ticket drawn was buried 
beneath the Grand Prize.
1.  Emile M.

2.  Al Lo
3.  Al Lo
4.  Bill Sh.
5.  Mike W.
6.  Harold W.
7.  Gary
Grand Prize:  Al Lo (2013-W 
Proof silver Eagle, First Strike, 
PCGS PR-69DCAM)

• Our meeting adjourned at 9:26 
p.m.

Recap of the May 17 Board Meeting
by: Lyle Okamoto

Immediate Past President:  Greg 
J.
Treasurer:  Gary
Recording Secretary:  Lyle 
Okamoto
Corresponding Secretary:  Al Lo
Historian:  Harold W.
Board Members (4):  Martha 
D., Fred D., Allison Paker and 
Howard W.
Webmaster:  Steve Kooij

• Immediate Past President 
Greg J. brought cookies from a 
bakery.
• Immediate Past President 
Greg J. called our board meeting 
to order at 7:34 p.m.  Greg 
welcomed everyone to our May 
board meeting.  There were 
nine board members and Steve 
present.
• Recording Secretary Lyle 
Okamoto reported nothing new.
• Corresponding Secretary Al Lo 
received Long Beach Expo free 
admission coupons and ANA 
nominee letters.  We had eleven 

ANA members in our club.  A 
copy of our ANA club renewal 
went to Recording Secretary 
Lyle Okamoto.
• Treasurer Gary handed out the 
Treasurer’s Report.  All was well.
• Historian Harold W. had 
pictures from our last meeting.  
Al Lo noted that we historically 
had 1124 members.  Al 
alphabetized and numerically 
ordered our club membership 
list.
• Curator Gary reported nothing 
new.
• We reviewed our upcoming 
club programs.  June 2017 will 
be Other Hobbies Night.  July 
2017 will be Hot Dog Night.
• Membership Chair Al Lo 
received one new application 
for membership from Todd 
Broome.  Fred D. moved to 
accept the application.  Al Lo 
seconded.  The motion passed 
unanimously.
• Coin Press Editor Allison 
Paker will publish that dues are 

due.  A discussion about Show 
and Tell and Other Hobbies 
ensued.
• Webmaster Steve Kooij 
updated our club website.  The 
net hit count was 474 hits.  The 
total hit count was 1245 since 
the counter went up.  About a 
dozen spam comments showed 
up on our website.
• Youth Advisor Gary reported 
that five youths were in 
attendance at our May 2017 
general meeting.  There were 
two rounds of youth drawings.
• Banquet Chair Gary reported 
that our banquet date will be 
Sunday, October 22, 2017.
• Medal Design Chair Gary 
reported nothing new.

• Old Business:  A discussion 
about Show and Tell talk time 
ensued.
     Fred D. reported that there 
were 320 unsold tickets at the 
Scott Griffin CoinExpo.  A 
discussion about ticket sales 



June 2017                                                Visit our website at: cupertinocoinclub.org                                                    5

ensued.  A discussion about the 
Scott Griffin CoinExpo ensued.
     Al Lo reported that all 
prizes had been mailed out.  A 
discussion about mailed prizes 
ensued.  One silver Eagle prize 
was donated back to our club 
from Witter Coins for our youth 
program.  A discussion about 
youth prizes ensued.  Al Lo gave 
Gary the donated silver Eagle.

• New Business:  A discussion 
about speakers and scheduling 
ensued.

• Show Business:  Al Lo spoke 

with Father Greg about use of 
the church hall for our CCC 
Show.  Sunday, February 4, 2018, 
will be Super Bowl.  Saturday 
and Sunday, February 10-11, 
2018, will be the Scott Griffin 
South San Francisco Coin 
and Collectibles Show.  Friday 
and Saturday, February 16-17, 
2018, will be Redwood Empire 
Coin Club Annual Coin Show.  
Sunday, February 25, 2018, 
will be Chinese New Year 
Celebration.  Long Beach Expo 
will also be the last week in 
February 2018.  Our CCC Show 
was booked at the church for 

Sunday, February 18, 2018, from 
7 a.m. to 6 p.m.  The church has 
BINGO on Friday night.
     Al Lo spoke with Joe Jurado 
to look at the hall electicals, 
maybe in the next week or two.  
Al noted that everything was 
looking good.  A discussion 
about Napredak Hall ensued.

• Action Items:  none

• Gary moved to adjourn.  
Harold W. seconded.  Our board 
meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

JUNE

• Long Beach Expo
Thursday, June 8  10-7
Friday, June 9  10-7
Saturday, June 10  10-5
Long Beach Convention Center
Hall A
100 South Pine Ave., Long 
Beach
$10 parking
$8 admission; $4 for club 
members, seniors, and children 
8-16
Admission good all three days

• Stanislaus County Coin 
Club’s Modesto Coin & 
Collectibles Expo
Saturday, June 17  10-5
Sunday, June 18  10-4
Clarion Inn Conference Center
1612 Sisk Rd., Modesto

Door prizes every hour!
Gold & silver coin raffle!

• East Bay/Concord Coin Show
Friday, June 23  10-6
Saturday, June 24  10-5
The Clarion Hotel
1050 Burnett Ave., Concord
$3; $1 off with flier
Admission good for both days

JULY

• Fremont Coin Club’s 45th 
Annual Coin Show
Saturday, July 22  10-5
Sunday, July 23  10-4
Elk’s Lodge
38991 Farwell Dr., Fremont
Exhibits! Drawings!

AUGUST

• Fairfield Coin Club’s 28th 
Annual Fairfield Coin & 
Collectibles Show
Sunday, August 13  9-4
Fairfield Community Center
Willow Room
1000 Kentucky St., Fairfield
$1; free with coupon
Gold & silver drawing

SEPTEMBER

• 4th Annual California 
Numismatic Seminar
Saturday, September 16  9 am
Vallejo Naval and Historical 
Museum
734 Marin at Capital, Vallejo
Free admission to museum!
Door prizes!

UPCOMING COIN SHOWS!


